
State Water Resources Control Board
Division of Drinking Water

August 29, 2023

System No. CA5400964

Board Members
Sierra Vista Association 
Rt. 2, Box 487
Delano, CA 93215

COMPLIANCE ORDER NO. 24_E3_23R_001
ADMINISTRATOR ORDER TO SIERRA VISTA ASSOCIATION AND SELECTION OF 
PROVOST AND PRITCHARD CONSULTING GROUP AS THE FULL-SCOPE 
ADMINISTRATOR

Enclosed is Compliance Order No. 24_E3_23R_001 (“Order”), issued to the Sierra Vista 
Association public water system (“Water System”). Please note that there are legally 
enforceable directives associated with this Order.

The State Water Board appreciates the willingness of the Sierra Vista Association and 
Provost and Pritchard Consulting Group (“Provost and Pritchard”) to work together over 
the past several months. As discussed in the Order, the Water System is ordered to 
accept Provost and Pritchard as a full-scope administrator and allow Provost and 
Pritchard to exercise full authority and control over the Water System. The State Water 
Board looks forward to continuing to work with both the Water System and Provost and 
Pritchard as they develop a sustainable long-term solution.

Any person who is aggrieved by a citation, order or decision issued under authority 
delegated to an officer or employee of the State Board under Article 8 (commencing with 
CHSC, Section 116625) or Article 9 (commencing with CHSC, Section 116650), of the 
Safe Drinking Water Act (CHSC, Division 104, Part 12, Chapter 4), may file a petition with 
the State Board for reconsideration of the citation, order or decision.

Petitions must be received by the State Board within 30 days of the issuance of the 
citation, order or decision by the officer or employee of the State Board. The date of 
issuance is the date when the Division of Drinking Water mails a copy of the citation, order



Compliance Order No. 24_E3_23R_001

or decision. If the 30th day falls on a Saturday, Sunday, or state holiday, the petition is 
due the following business day by 5:00 p.m.

Information regarding filing petitions may be found at: 

http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/drinking_water/programs/petitions/index.shtml

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Andrew Forbes of my staff 
at (619) 525-3774 or me at (916) 341-5045.

Sincerely,

  [Original letter signed by Andrew Altevogt]

Andrew Altevogt, P.E., Ph.D
Deputy Director, Division of Drinking Water 
State Water Resources Control Board

Enclosures

Certified Mail No. 7016 0910 0001 2088 3192 

cc (via Email):

Stephen T. Spencer, Provost and Pritchard
Nilsa Gonzalez, Tulare County Environmental Health Division 
Kurt Souza, SWRCB – Southern CA Branch
Tricia Wathen, SWRCB – Central CA Section 
Kristin Willet, SWRCB –Tulare District 
Andrew Altevogt, SWRCB – RAD Branch 
Chad Fischer, SWRCB – SAFER Section
Bryan Potter, SWRCB – Southern CA Engagement Unit
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